Senate IT Committee
(draft) Meeting Minutes
	April 9, 2015	

Attendance
Thomas Wischgoll, Sheri Stover, Craig Wooley, Burhan Kawosa, Volker Bahn, Larry Fox, Sheila Shellaberger, Terri Klaus, Mark Anderson, Mary Cleve, Patricia Vendt, Steve Berberich


I. Updates:
HR sent around another reminder for people to sign up for credit monitoring etc.
II. Microsoft updates - CaTS
Rollout of ProPlus, which is available by the end of the month for faculty to download Microsoft Office for up to 5 personal devices, 5 mobile devices and 5 tablets. Once a person leaves the university this service can no longer be used.

III. Printing Service
Xerox printers install began in Allyn hall. University Hall will begin April 25. NEC building will start on April 27. Fax service may not be enabled yet? There is a web page providing the drivers to everyone for easy install. Should be there be an obvious link to that web site to make it easier to find.
30 after deployment of managed printing service in someone’s local area people from that area will no longer be able to purchase new printers and toner using university funds. Steve Berberich was not sure whether there was a requirement in the contract with Xerox to eliminate faculty office printers, but it was the choice of the administration to eliminate support for toner and hardware after the 30-day limit.

IV. Markerting
Mark Anderson provided an overview of marketing. Communications is actually separated from marketing. Seth Baugeuss would be able to provide more information about communication to possible improve appearance of WSU on local news channels. Drupal is used as content management system for the university’s web site. Revision control is in place to keep track of changes. One of the goals is to be consistent in terms of terminology etc. Department/College web site can tap into services like news for local web sites. Feeding news back from departments and colleges is in the works. Significant updates were made to faculty calendar.  Improvement to mobile sites to avoid, for example, menus using up entire screens. An option for generating short URLs on our web sites would be great for sending the URL via e-mail. The CRM system will allow us to very targeted send out emails to potential students etc. The idea is for providing this service to the colleges and departments as well to make targeted marketing easier. Ideally, the CRM will track of students before they come to WSU to long after they graduated.

V. Updates/Notification
The libraries plan to track resource usage in more detail to obtain information for assessment and making data driven decisions.  This will not track individuals but rather usage locations, such as specific campus buildings.
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Craig Wolley talked to Rudy Fichtenbaum, Matt Rizki, Travis Doom, Fred Garber, and Carol Loranger about the piece of software that keeps track of installed software for licensing purposes. There was no concern from the union as this type of data is no directly related to performance measures for faculty.

Regarding the ssh service, the university is indeed blocking it from outside the US. In the future, CaTS will send out targeted emails for changes similar to this.

VI. Video services
Testing with Klatura will start over the summer and it will be available for 90 days for testing. Similarly Panopto will be available for faculty to test both ones to identify the best one.

VII. Adjourn.
